CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

APRIL 4, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Rita Selby, Kristen Gallagher, Donna Bosworth, Peter Leighton and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher and unanimously approved.
1) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that a meeting was held on April 3rd and most items are in place.  The flyers are out as well as social media and the signs will be out shortly.  The donations have been solicited and confirmed and there will be 44-45 volunteers.  The hours will be 7:30 -11:30.
2 SCOUTS

Father Lemlin reported that the scouts are doing well and that there will be another Eagle soon.  The troop will be helping with the May Breakfast.  The cub scouts are up to 40 members.

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that Grandma’s Attic is doing well and that the sales have been good.

4) BAPTISM

Father Lemlin announced that there will be one baptism in April and one baptism in June.
5) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that we are two years out from the Increased Giving Campaign and that income is a little less.
6) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that faith formation will be completed on this coming Sunday.  Confirmation will be on April 26th and First Communion on May 7th.  The bible study will be ongoing until the summer break.
7) 25 WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin advised that the preparation for the 25 Week Club is in progress and solicitation for members will take place at the end of June or in early July.

8) BAZAAR

Kristen Gallagher announced that at the next bazaar The Wellness Company will be giving flu shots from 8-4.

9) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the repair on the flat roof over the sacristy appears to be working.  The hand rails have been reinstalled in the stairway and the chair lifts are operational.  
10) GENERAL
Father Lemlin noted that St Mary Parish and SS. John & James will be merging their religious education programs beginning this fall.  Christ the King will join them the following year.  St Mary Parish is also combining two Sunday Masses and eliminating the Sunday evening Mass.

The Diocese Planning Committee responded to the plan proposed and a response is going back to the committee.

Father Lemlin met with a representative of the company regarding a Diocese Capital Campaign.  Father Lemlin noted that we just finished two campaigns and that we participate in the extra collections and Catholic Charity appeal.  As such there is little interest in the campaign at this time.
The next meeting will be held on May 16th.
There being no further business, Donna Bosworth made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Peter Leighton and unanimously approved.

